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Christmas assembly 
It was another wonderful end of year celebration with 
amazing performances from each year level.  What a 
great variety of songs we heard!  Well done to students 
and staff on such wonderful entertainment.  I particularly 
enjoyed hearing the reasoning behind why the recipients 
received their awards.  Congratulations to all award 
winners! 
 
Choir visit 
It was lovely to hear the excitement from our choir 
students as they headed over to the Juniper Ella Williams 
Residential Aged Care facility.  Thank you to Mr Ferrier 
and Mrs Nguyen for making this happen. 

Year 6 Graduation 
I was once again impressed by 
our students, who looked 
amazing with their farewell song 
bringing goosebumps and 
tears.   The graduation ceremony 
was held on Monday 11 
December and was a wonderful 
event acknowledging the fantastic learning our Year 6 
students have completed at Camboon. I would like to 
thank all staff and parents who worked together to 
ensure the graduation was a success.   
It was lovely to hear where each student was heading for 
high school and how many have been accepted into 
specialist, gifted and talented programs.  I congratulate 
all award recipients and I wish each student all the very 
best for high school and every success in the future. 
They have had a great start to their education and we 
look forward to hearing about all the great things they 
achieve.  
We look forward to our students coming back to visit, to 
tell us all of the great things they are doing. The Year 6’s 
were lucky to attend a graduation excursion yesterday to 
celebrate finishing primary school. 
 
Thank you 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
amazing team of Year 5 parents, who kindly donated 
their time at the Year 6 Graduation to set up, serve the 
supper, work in the canteen and clean-up everything 
after the supper, so that our Year 6 parents and family 
members were able to enjoy this ceremony. We sincerely 
thank you, for this act of “paying forward” and appreciate 
everything you did on the night including the offer to 
stack the chairs. 
 
Student reports 
Reports will go home today (Wednesday 13 December), 
however, parents were able to access them on Connect 
yesterday (Tuesday 12 December). This eliminates the 
need for us to provide second copies as parents are able 
access them on Connect. Please ensure you find the 
time to sit with your child and read through each area, 
looking at the grades and paying specific attention to the 
comments.  
Teachers spend a lot of time writing valuable comments 
that also give you information on how your child can 
improve. It is very important that your child understands 
the report and takes it as valuable feedback for future 
improvement.  
Learning is lifelong and we encourage our students to do 
their best but also work on areas they can improve. 
Please support your child to continuously learn. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2023 

Thursday 14 December 

• Last day of 2023 for students. 

• Collect all student medication from office.  

2024 

Tuesday 30 January 

• Uniform shop is OPEN, 10:00am—01:00pm. 

Wednesday 31 January  

• First day back for students( not including EC1B). 

• Student medication to be returned for 2024. 

• 2024 Asthma plans are due. 

• 2024 Anaphylaxis plans are due.  

• Canteen is CLOSED. 

Thursday 01 February 

• Canteen is CLOSED. 

Friday 02 February  

• First day back for EC1.B. 

• Canteen is CLOSED. 

Wednesday 07 February 

• Canteen reopens for 2024 

Thursday 15 February 

• Parent Information Meetings. 

Friday 16 February 

• Student Councilor & Faction Leader, speeches and 

elections.  

Monday 19 February 

• School Board Meeting, 5:30pm. 

• P&C Meeting, 7:00pm 

Date:   13 December 2023 

Term:  Four  

Volume:  Fourteen  

Camboon Primary School                         

Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  

Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  

Phone: 08 9218 1400         

Care For Kids OSHC at Camboon Primary School  

Care for Kids OSHC run a great program on site at Camboon Primary School.  

Consistent, qualified carers, great activities, afternoon tea, vacation care on site, 
ECRU accredited.  

Full government benefits and rebates apply.  

Please call intro our room to say ‘Hello’ or contact us  

on 0456 857 463 or camboonpsoshc@careforkidswa.net.au 

N e w s l e t t e r 

mailto:camboonpsoshc@careforkidswa.net.au


 

2024 teacher placements 
Please ensure you talk positively to your child about 
the benefits of either teacher in each year level and 
that they will get to see their friends at recess and 
lunch if they are not in the same class. 

Janice Cuculoska 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

Kindy Sara Nguyen 
Glenda Conway - Wednesdays 

PP      Tracey deBurgh 
Kristie  Ooi 
Wendy Strauss - Wednesdays 
Sharon Jayatilaka - Wednesdays 

Yr 1    Catherine Mekins 
Sophie Derrick-Fraser 

Yr 2    Shereen Sidhu 
Laura Douglas – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
& Wendy Strauss – Thursday and Friday 

Yr 3    Brooke Purdy 
Keeley Jones 

Yr 4    Nerissa Le 
Stacey Hardy 

Yr 5/6 Lyn Howard 
Louise Halls 
Jodie Long 

Music Will Ferrier 

Art Eliana Ienco 

PE Jake Gaspar 

Italian Leah Ferolla 

Tech Amy Thomson 

Year 6 Award Winners 

Medal of Excellence 

Alexander V 

Citizenship Awards 

Jonathon P 

Jordan J 

Endeavour Awards 

Vedant J 

Taisei H 

Mathematics Awards 

Alexander V 

Emery S 

Chaplain Award 

Katherine H 

Science Award 

Alexander V 

Languages Award 

Alexander V 

Music Award 

Layla P 

Physical Education Award 

Cody C 

Visual Arts Award 

Catherine S 

Morley SHS Scholarship 

Adam T 

 

 

Uniform Shop 
Unfortunately we are still waiting for stock to arrive,  

particularly faction shirts with the new logo.  Stock is  

expected to arrive over the holidays.   

To ensure that parents are able to purchase uniforms  

before the commencement of the 2024 school year, the 

uniform shop will be open on January 30, 2024. 

School Holiday 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours 

Tuesday, 30 January 

10:00am—1:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2023 Judy Pakiufakis  

Values Award 
The Judy Pakiufakis Values Award is a perpetual award that start-
ed in 2004 after the loss of a long-serving, dedicated teacher at 

Camboon Primary School. Judy was more than just a teacher, she 
was a kind and compassionate individual who always gave more. 

She organised a number of charitable activities and used her 
personal time to help those in-need. 

The student nominated by Camboon staff to receive the Judy 
Pakiufakis Values Award upholds the school values of courage, 
perseverance and respect, is a fine role-model to others, has 
tolerance and understanding and has positive relationships  

with peers and staff. 

Congratulations to Hayley P. 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students. 
EC2  Citizenship Award Gauri R  

EC2 Achievement Award Harry L   

EC3 Citizenship Award Audrey L 

EC3 Achievement Award Jacob H 

Rm 1 Citizenship Award Marcel K 

Rm 1  Achievement Award Noor N 

Rm 2 Citizenship Award Isabella L 

Rm 2 Achievement Award Brooklyn N 

Rm 3 Citizenship Award Scarlett P 

Rm 3 Achievement Award Lukas H 

Rm 4 Citizenship Award Aria-Rose S 

Rm 4 Achievement Award Aaron V 

Rm 7 Citizenship Award Harrison N 

Rm 7 Achievement Award Anastasia S 

Rm 8  Citizenship Award Ksenja V 

Rm 8 Achievement Award Chloe P 

Rm 9 Citizenship Award Dijana S 

Rm 9 Achievement Award Aiden S 

Rm 10 Citizenship Award Breanna W 

Rm 10 Achievement Award Jason M 

Rm 15 Citizenship Award Matthew L 

Rm 16 Citizenship Award Omar A 

Rm 17 Citizenship Award Hritika P 

2023 AWARDS 
Citizenship and Achievement Awards 

 

 

Library Books 

Please ensure that all Library 

Books are returned before the 

end of the school year.  

While the Camboon Library is 

closed, your local library will 

be available for borrowing! 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


